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UPCOMING   EVENTS 

SAT.  FEB.  6  - 

MON.  FEB.  22  - 

WED.  FEB.  24  - 

FRI.  -  SAT.  MAR.  5  -  6 

Winter  Carnival,  10  a.m.  on 
S.A.C.  Association  Annual  Dinner 

Board  of  Trade  Club,  Woodbridge  -  6  p.m. 

Ladies'  Guild  Meeting  -  11  a.m. 

Musical  "Man  of  La  Mancha"  -  8.15  p.m. 



S.A.C  WINTI 

OLD  BOYS! 
BRING  YOUR  WIVES  AND  CHILDREN  (OR  DATES) 

AND  SHOW  THEM  YOUR  OLD  SCHOOL 

AUCTION    (Everything  &  anything) 

PARENTS! 
BRING  THE  REST  OF  THE  FAMILY,  GRANDPARENTS  TOO 

HERE'S  YOUR  OPPORTUNITY  FOR  SOME  WINTER  FUN 
OUTDOOR  AND  INDOOR  ACTIVITIES  FOR  ALL  AGES 

SNACK  BAR 

SKATING 

ICE  SCULPTURES 
ART  SHOW 

SNURFING ICE  SLIDES 

**
* 
tfP 

&>
 SKIING   DEMONSTRATION 

MIDWAY  GAMES 

JUDO  DEMONSTRATIONS ARCTIC  ANDY 



?    CARNIVAL 

OLD  BOYS  HOCKEY 

Aurora  Arena 

4  p.m. 

Buffet  Dinner  in  Great  Hall 

Dance  after 

NOTE  - THIS  CARNIVAL  IS  ORGANIZED  AND 
STAGED  BY  THE  STUDENTS 

ALL  PROCEEDS  GO  TO 

BIG  BROTHER  ASSOCIATION 

HELP  ABOUT  160  FATHERLESS  BOYS   IN  YORK  COUNTY 

ARTICLES  FOR  AUCTION    URGENTLY   NEEDED! 

BRING  THEM  TO  THE  SCHOOL  OR  PHONE  727-4273 

AND  THEY  CAN  BE   PICKED   UP 



iflarrtages 
Old  Boys'  Notes 

'64  C.  Richard  Benson  to  E.  Ann  Ferni- 
hough  on  June  28,    1969. 

'66  Willard  Weston  Wilson  to  Diane 
Marie  Schwab  on  December  12, 
1970  at  Richmond  Hill. 
Ross  Kenneth  Howard  to  Anne 
Christine  Wright  on  December  19, 

1970  in  St.  Andrew's  College  Chapel 
James  Duncan  McKeen  to  Carol 
Ann  Little  on  January  2.  1971  in 

St.    Andrew's    College   Chapel. 
'68  Kenneth  Woods  to  Victoria  Dunbar 

in   December,    1970    in    Toronto. 

JiirtfjS 

'46  To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  Robert  G.  Kemp, a  son  on  September  24,  1970  at 
Collingwood,    Ont. 

'54  To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  William  de  V. 
Frith,  a  son.  Carter  Andrew,  on 
August  21,  1970  at  Hamilton.  Ber- 
muda. 

To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  J.  Douglas  Grant, 
a  son  on  August  28,  at  Toronto. 

'58  To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  Wilfrid  S.  Dinnick. 
a  son  on  September  14,  1970  at  Tor- 
onto. 

'62  To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  Robert  D.  L. 
Wadds,  a  son  on  October  1,  1970  at 
Toronto. 

'63  To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  Brian  D.  Proctor, 
a  son  on  October  31,  1970  at  Tor- 
onto. 

'66  To  Mr  and  Mrs.  Richard  Bailey,  a son   on   April  8.    1970. 

STAFF   — 
To  Mr.  and  Mrs.  David  Timms.  a 
son  on  October  19.  1970  at  New- 
market. 

Editors  Note  —  All  sons!  -   WOW.'!  - 
Guess     you    guys    must    have    read 
the   last   ANDREAN,   where   we   de- 

plored the  vast  production  of  daugh- 
ters). 

j©eatt)S 

'03  Arthur  Follett  on  September  25. 1970  at  Toronto. 

Forsey  Pemberton  Bull  Page  in 
November  at  Toronto. 

Forsev  Page  was  one  of  Canada's 
leading  architects.  He  was  past 
president  of  the  Ontario  Association 
of  Architects  and  the  Royal  Archi- 

tectural Institute  of  Canada,  a  Fel- 
low of  the  Royal  Institute  of  British 

Architects  and  academician  of  the 
Royal  Canadian  Academy. 
Mr.  Page  was  also  a  member  of  the 
Senate  of  the  University  of  Toronto 
and  Knight  of  Grace  of  the  Order 
of  St.  John.  His  firm  of  Page  and 
Steele  was  the  designer  of  many  of 

Ontario's  public  buildings  including 
the   O'Keefe   Centre   in  Toronto. 

'08  William  Norris  Kerman  on  October 25,    1970   at   Toronto. 

'12  William  A.  Mackintosh,  C.M.G., C.G..  LL.D.  on  December  29,  1970 
at  Kingston.  Ont.  Dr.  Mackintosh 
was  formerly  Principal  and  Vice- 

Chancellor  of  Queen's  University. 
Described  by  the  present  Principal, 
Dr.  John  J.  Deutsch.  as  one  of  the 
most  distinguished  Canadians  of  his 
generation.  Dr.  Mackintosh  spent  50 

years  with  Queen's  as  teacher,  ad- ministrator and  principal  and  was 

the  firsi  Queen's  graduate  to  hold 
the  latter  post.  He  had  well-known 
prominence  as  an  advisor  to  the 
government  during  World  War  II. 
He  was  the  holder  of  honourary 
degrees  from  at  least  10  Universities, 
and  a  Fellow  of  the  Royal  Society 
"f   <  .inada. 

'18  Roland    Rusk    McLaughlin,   B.A.  Sc, \l  V.  Ph.D..  D.Sc.  Dr.  \kl 
was  I),  in  I  meritus  of  the  Faculty 
of  Applied  Science  and  Fnginecring, 
University  of  Toronto.  He  was  a 
member  of  the  Hoard  of  Governors, 
S.A.C.    from    I960    -    65. 

'26  Dr.  Harry  Y.  Whitehead  on  Aimust 31,  1970  in  Hamilton. 

An  outstanding  athlete  at  St.  An- 

drew's. Harry  later  was  captain  of 
the  University  oi  Toronto  hockey 
team    in    1929 

'32  Howard  Lonsdale  Clemes  on  March 1      1970    in     loronto. 

11  PHILIP  C.  GARRATT  received  the 
Service  Medal,  Order  of  Canada,  in 

the  recent  New  Year's  Honours  list 
in  recognition  of  his  many  contri- 

butions   to   Canadian    Aviation. 

'28  ROBERT  S.  HANNAM  is  Vice- 
President  of  Calgard  Associates,  an 
insurance  brokerage  firm  in  Pasa- 

dena, California.  He  was  recently 
awarded  the  Helms  Athletic  Foun- 

dation Award  for  starting  organized 
amateur  hockey  in  California. 

(Note  to  Bob  -  no  doubt  you  go  to 

the  Los  Angeles  Kings'  games.  Did 
you  know  Jack  Kent  Cooke,  Jr.  at- 

tended   S.A.C?) 

39  ROBERT  W.  WADDS  last  Sept- 
ember was  appointed  a  Vice  -Pre- 

sident of  First  Boston  Corp.  in  New 

York,  specializing  in  Canadian  in- 
vestment affairs.  Bob  is  currently 

President  of  the  Canadian  Society  of 
New  York  and  a  Governor  of  S.A.C. 

'42  REV.  DR.  GRAHAM  COTTER  is 
a  leading  member  of  a  group  that 

recently  formed  the  Parkdale  Com- 
munity Coalition  to  try  and  deal 

with  the  social  ills  of  that  com- 
munity in  Toronto. 

KEITH  C.  PILLEY  has  been  ap- 
pointed Assistant  Vice  -  President. 

Pension  Trusts  of  the  Roval  Trust 

Co. 
'43  EDWARD  H.  CRAWFORD  has 

been  appointed  Executive  Vice-  Pre- sident and  Treasurer.  Canada  Life 
Assurance     Company. 

'46  LIAM  O'BRIAN  is  National  Dir- 
ector of  the  Progressive  Conserva- 

tive Party  of  Canada.  With  Brian 

Armstrong  '61  his  assistant.  And- reans  are  well  represented  with  the 
PC's.  Look  out,  Pierre! 
F.  S.  (Sandy)  MILLIGAN  is  now 
Assistant  Vice-President.  Personnel 
Services,  of  the  Royal  Trust  Co.  in 
Montreal. 

'48  REV.  IAN  WISHART  is  teaching  at York  University. 

'49  JIM  SHIRLEY  is  manager,  Toronto 
North  Branch.  Great-West  Life  Ass- 

urance Company. 

BOB  KEMP  since  1961  has  been 

painting  full  time  from  his  Craig- 
leith  studios  near  Collingwood.  His 

gallery  with  its  'latchstring  always 
out'  welcomes  browsers  and  collec- 

tors  the  year   round. 

'51  GRANT  SMITH  is  Assistant  Man- 
ager,  Crown    Trust    in   Winnipeg. 

'52  DAVID  G.  HARRIS  '52  and  JOHN 
D.  SAL'DER  '55  are  members  of  a 
group  making  a  documentary  film 
about  South  American  countries  for 
the  CTV  network. 
TONY  KING  had  an  exhibit  of  art 

photography  at  the  ROM  in  Tor- 
onto last  September.  His  photo- 

graphy is  more  than  a  hobby  -  he  is 
represented  on  a  permanent  basis  in 
a  Boston  and  New  York  Gallery. 
Tony  and  his  wife  and  four  chil- 

dren live  in  Southborough.  Mass. 

DR.  M  M.  (Woody)  FISHER  is  on 
the  medical  advisor)  board  of  the 
newly-formed  Canadian  Hepatic  Ass- 

ociation, an  organization  to  promote 
research  and  education  concerning 
the  liver. 

'53  BILL  SHEARSON  has  been  awar- 
ded his  Ph.D.  and  is  Assistant  Dean 

ot    Arts    at    Bishop's    University. 
'56  LARKY  GRAY  has  his  MA.  and  is 

working  on  his  Ph.D.  in  sociology  at 
University    of   Windsor. 
DAV1  Kl  K  III  N  is  Senior  Assis- 

tant Manager,  main  branch,  of  the 
Royal    Bank     in    Winnipeg. 

'61  <  ARL  1NGWALSON  is  in  law 
practice  with  the  firm  of  Higgs.  Jen- 

nings, Fletcher  and  Mack  in  San 
Diego.  Cal.  He  has  a  son  and  a 
daughtei. 

'62  PETER  DEACON  has  a  Masters 
degree  in  sociology  and  is  working  at 
the    Ontario    Hospital.    Penel 

'63  KANI)>  SAVIOR  and  STEVE 
MOSS  are  contributors  of  full  page 

photographs  in  the  book  "Wilder- 
ness Canada",  an  exceptionally  fine 

book  of  prose  and  superb  photo- 
graphy, published  as  a  memorial  to 

the  well  known  writer  and  outdoor- 
sman.  the  late  Blair  Fraser. 
CORDON  GRI1  Mills  is  with  the 
law    firm,    W.ukins.     McKinnon    and 
Galloway   in   (  algai  \ 

'64  PETER  GOODWIN  is  teaching 
Phys.  Ed.  and  doing  Guidance  at 
Bell  High  School  in  Ottawa. 

BOB  HOLMES  has  his  Master's 
degree  in  Social  Work  from  Uni- 

versity of  Alberta.  He  is  married 
and  working  in  Calgary  with  the; 
Welfare  Dept. 

RICHARD  BENSON  graduated  in 
May,  1970,  from  York  University 
in   Political    Science    and    History. 

'65  DOUG  McKEEN  obtained  an  Hon- 
ours B.A.  in  .Biology  at  Western  last 

spring  and  is  now  at  Althouse  Col- 
lege in  London,   Ont. 

'66  BOBBY  RICHARDS  graduateu 
from  Waterloo  Lutheran  with  a  B.A. 
in  Economics  last  November  and  is 
taking  his  M.B.A.  at  University  of Windsor. 

DAVE  LAKE  is  completing  B.A. 
work  at  Stetson  University,  Florida 
in  Math,  and  Phys.  Ed. 

JIM  McKEEN  is  working  towards 

his  Master's  degree  in  Computer 
Science  at  Queen's  and  was  Co-Capt. of   the   football   Gaels  this   year. 

'67  JIM  DUNSTER  received  his  B.A.  in 
Physical  Education  with  special  ed- 

ucation option  from  Oregon  Uni- 
versity in  1970.  He  is  the  first  grad- 

uate of  this  course  at  Oregon,  which 
specializes  in  physical  therapy  of 
the  handicapped.  Jim  plans  to  pursue 
a  Master's  degree    at   Oregon. 

68  DEAN  AGNEW.  CARR  HATCH, 
and  JOHN  MARTIN  all  success- 

fully completed  second  year  at  Wes- 
tern. 

ALEX  DOLGALL  is  a  member  of 
the  U.  of  T.  squash  team  this  year. 
JAMIE  HENDERSON  is  spending 
a  year  in  Europe. 
DON  CLARK,  is  now  at  Carleton University. 

FRED     SOMERVILLE    is    with     a 

mining  company  in   New  Guinea. 
CHARLIE    HEINTZMAN  is   work 
for   Harris  and   Partners,  investment 
dealers    in   Toronto. 
KNLT  SKEIE  and  his  wife  are  alive 

and  well  and  living  in   Bergen,  Nor- 

way. 

'69  BOB     WOOLNOUGH     is    at     Mc- 
Master    University. 

LACHLAN   MUNROE   is   at   Mem 
orial   University,  St.  Johns. 
BENGT     SKOGGARD     scored    the 
winning    goal    for   Carleton   Co 

(U.S.)   team's   win    over   Bethel    (  >>l 
lege    last    fall. 
JIM   JACKSON.   PETER  P1RIE  and^ 
MARK   PARROTT  all   made  it  thr- 

ough first   \ear  at   Western,  so  com- 
puter  print    out   says. 

'70  BRIAN    LFVETT    made    the    Wes- 
tern  rowing   team   this   vear. 

SCO  IT   STEWART    is    at   U.N.B. 

EX-STAFF    — 
In  response  to  frequent  enquiries. 
ALU   HOI  Ml  S   is  with  the  Dept.  of 
Indian  Affairs,  Edmonton.  (Note  to 

you,  Aub  -  someone  told  me  you 
never  get  news  of  the  School.  If  our 
address  for  you  is  incorrect,  please 
advise  -  in  fact,  advise  anyway  -Ed.) 






